Teleconference Notes

22 August, 2011
Attendance:

Secretariat:  Yemi, Clea, Onye, Rosa
UNDP:  Estelle, Asako, Tina H.
FAO:  
UNEP:  Ravi, Julie, Wahida, 
Agenda:
1. FAO updates 
No one from FAO was on the call to present updates.
2. UNDP updates 

· Forest Day 5: UNDP will be co-hosting a learning event on Safeguards in with IUFRO, IUCN and CIFOR. A concept note how to involve participating countries will be developed and sent out shortly.

· The UNDP Gender team has expressed interest in the learning event of FD5. They will be coordinating with CIFOR and IUCN to co-sponsor an event on Gender issues.
· A mission was undertaken by Tina H to Vietnam to oversee the Government’s commitment to the PGA pilot process. The Government was very positive about the process and eager to move to the next steps which were agreed on. A draft concept note will be sent out by mid-September for the Programme’s Executive Board approval.
· Meeting on Safeguards, Panama: UNDP to nominate a staff member to represent them at the upcoming Safeguards meeting in Panama. Clea will be representing the Secretariat.  Gabriel Labbate is expected to represent UNEP.
· Thais, Emelyne and Tina H. will be holding meetings to coordinate efforts towards the upcoming Policy Board meeting. They will also be discussing issues on Governance.
3. UNEP updates 

· Re: the Green Economy workshop in Indonesia took place 12-13 August.  It was a planning/ scoping workshop to come up with a scenario to place forests in a Green Economy context in Kalimantan (Indonesian Borneo). It was a successful workshop with comments from one of the participants that this was the kind of UN they want. There was no Agency banners/logo, there was only one UN banner/logo. Participants include the World Bank and other institutions from Indonesia. The workshop report will be coming out shortly.
· Re: the interagency team working on the SEPC had a conference call on Thursday, August 11.  Comments on the SEPC were reviewed and discussed. Overall outcome from the call was good. A joint letter addressing the issues raised in the previous call is to be finalized and sent to the CSO and IAG group.
· CBD regional consultative workshop on Biodiversity and safeguards will be held from 20-23 September 2011. UNEP will be represented by Julie. 

· Re: planning for Durban, there will be scheduled conference calls with the communications and events working group to start early planning, looking at options and key messages to be presented as a team. Secretariat has been in touch with the CEB regarding obtaining a slot for a side event. It was discovered that the UN-REDD was not included in the 15 allocated slots. Secretariat was informed that a slot could only have been allocated to one of the Agencies; focal points for the agencies are Peter Holmgren, Charles McNeil and Kaveh Zahedi. UNFCCC was contacted to intervene but it referred the Secretariat back to the CEB. Efforts are still being made to find a away to obtain a slot, and feedback will be provided on developments.
· Re: the date for the high-level event in DRC (Kinshasa) is now scheduled for 10-11 October. DRC has requested that the Secretariat be present. There are concerns with these dates as they are very close to the PB7 meeting dates, and pre- meetings have been scheduled for 12 October, of which DRC and the Secretariat are also expected to attend.
4. Secretariat updates: 

4.1 National Programmes 

· Re: Semi-annual reports for NPs are being finalized and consolidated. Reports from DRC and Tanzania are yet to be received.
· Re: the questionnaire on NPs was sent out last week to colleagues in Headquarters, regional and country offices. The questionnaire will be useful in the completion of the Handbook on National programmes being developed. Colleagues are encouraged to complete this questionnaire as soon as possible.
· Status of NPs:  12 NPs are now in implementation. The NPD for Ecuador is yet to be finalized. A conference call between the Secretariat (Yemi, Clea) and the RC for Ecuador was held recently to discuss the letter sent to the UN Secretary General by the Indigenous Peoples (IPs). The outcome of the meeting is a recommendation for the extension of the deadline for signing the Programme Document; this would provide time for the issues raised by the IPs to be resolved so a good NPD can be achieved in the end. The letter from the IPs has been forwarded to the FPIC group.
4.2 Global Programme 

· Global Programme funding: Norway has approved NOK120 million (approximately US20 million) for one year for the Programme, of which one third is earmarked for the Global Programme. The Secretariat is preparing the submission form for fund allocation to the MPTF. In the meantime Secretariat has engaged with Norway to find out how strict they are with the earmarking, whether the GP can utilize the remaining two thirds of the funds while the programme continues with fund raising activities from other donors. In response, Norway has requested for some budget projections, Thais is currently working on this and also finalization of the GP semi- annual report.

4.3 Policy Board 
· The draft agenda has been sent out for feedback and comments.
· There will be other pre meetings as  follows:

· Pre-meeting on the morning of the 13th October

· IP/CSO meeting on 12 October

· Briefing of the Co-Chairs before the meeting
· Meeting to decide on rotation of seats of the PB country members – Clea to facilitate

· Thais to host a two hour meeting with PB members on the evening of 12 October to provide a better understanding and context of the GPFD and to prepare PB members for deliberations at the main meeting.
     5. AOB 

· A question from Ravi on whether there will be space for Agencies to put up displays and  information about the GP work areas for the PB members. This is in response to comments made on the GPFD.
